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MEMORANDUM 

TO:        Alcoholic Beverage Control Board  
 

DATE:  July 9, 2019 

FROM: Erika McConnell, Director RE:  5711 The Old Tower Bar @ 
 Eaglecrest  

 
Requested 
Action: 

New license application 

  
Statutory 
Authority: 

AS 04.06.090(b):  “The board shall review all applications for licenses made under 
this title and may order the director to issue, renew, revoke, transfer, or suspend 
licenses and permits authorized under this title.” 
 
AS 04.11.210(d): “The board may not deny an application for renewal of a license 
issued under this section or an application to transfer a license issued under this 
section to another person solely because the board determines that the licensed 
premises is not a "recreational site" as defined under (c) of this section if the 
applicant 

(1) held a license under this section or received a transferred license under this 
section that was valid at any time between January 1, 2018, and March 31, 2019 
or holds a license that was initially issued under (e) of this section; and 
(2) operates the license under the same conditions required at the time of initial 
licensure. 

(e) The board may not deny an application for issuance of a new license under this 
section solely because the board determines that the licensed premises is not a 
"recreational site" as defined in (c) of this section if the applicant filed an application 
for a new license under this section between October 1, 2018, and the effective date 
of this Act.” 

  
Staff Rec.: Approve the license with delegation, pending repayment of the license fee 
 
 
Background: South of the Bridge, LLC, applied for a new recreational site license for the 
Eaglecrest ski area in the fall 2018. At the October 2018 board meeting, the board denied the license 
application, determining that the business did not meet the requirements for a recreational site 
license under As 04.11.210. The applicant was refunded their $400 seasonal license fee in November 
of 2018. 
 
With the passage of Senate Bill 16, the licensee is requesting reconsideration of the new recreational 
site license application.  
 
Attachment: New license application 
   
 




















